Town of Jefferson

Office of the Planning Board

Minutes

May 24, 2022
Members present:  Chairman Michael Meehan; Mike Smith; Donna Laurent, Jason Call, Kevin Meehan, Selectmen’s representative; Wayne Kellner, alternate 
Absent:  Gil Finch, Bob Roy, alternate
Others present:  Charlene Wheeler, Board secretary; Mark Gross, Michelle King, Maura Chappelle
This was an in person as well as a Zoom meeting so the secretary could attend.  In the absence of a regular Board member, Wayne Kellner was designated a voting member for this meeting.

Minutes
A motion was made by Jason Call to edit the minutes of the May 10 meeting to state no votes were taken during the Non-Public session.   The motion was seconded by Donna Laurent.  Discission followed.  Board members expressed concern the Non-Public session was a personnel issue and the minutes should be sealed.   Mike Smith made the motion to seal the minutes, seconded by Wayne Kellner.  The vote to accept the motion was unanimous.  Jason Call then made the motion to approve the May 10 meeting minutes with both edits, seconded by Donna Laurent.  The vote to accept the motion was unanimous.
Consultation
Board members continued working on final edits to the Master Plan.  Building permits were discussed.  The Zoning Board of Adjustment has said they shouldn’t be judging a new building permit application.  Until any formal application comes before the Board of Adjustment for a Special Exception or a Variance, the Board has no involvement with the issue.  Wayne Kellner inquired about the rumors circulating that the Waumbek Golf Course property may be sold to developers to build condominiums or other multiple housing units.  Board members stated they have no role investigating rumors or involving themselves in the private sale of property between landowners.  Chairman Meehan stated that the Planning Board would only become involved when someone asks for a consultation presenting a plan for a subdivision, boundary line adjustment, merger, etc.  Kevin Meehan said we only deal with the facts in front of us until we receive more information.  Jason Call said landowners are encouraged to ask for preliminary consultations before making any formal application as this can sometimes offer a potential applicant some other options they weren’t aware of or save them money before investing in a surveyor, permit fees, etc.

There was a suggested language change to information regarding patrons crossing Route 2 to and from Santa’s Village.  Mike Smith made the suggestion, and other members agreed, that the opinion about the state’s role should be deleted if it had been added.  The Board also concurred that Chris Milligan does have the tile of Sexton and the post has always been called that.  On page 28, second paragraph the word “miles” should be added to information on classes of roads.  Also, there was a question if any part of the Whitefield Airport land was in the town of Jefferson.  June Garneau will be working with the Board again on June 14.  The Board has tentatively set July 21 as the public hearing date for the Master Plan.
Financial Report

Donna Laurent made the motion to accept the financial report, seconded by Jason Call.  The vote to accept the motion was unanimous. 

Communications
The Zoning Board of Adjustment granted a Variance on May 12 to Richard Zito on Valley Road to place a garage closer to a lot line than allowed.
A Zoning Board of Adjustment hearing has been scheduled for June 9 to hear an application for a Special Exception from David and Hannah Livingstone to operate a short-term rental on Ingerson Road.
A new desk has been purchased for the new Planning Board and Zoning Board of Adjustment office.
Other Business
The Planning Board did a third review of its by-laws last amended in 2009 to see if anything more needed to be updated or edited. There were no additional changes.  Michael Meehan made the motion to vote on accepting the revised by-laws at the Board’s next meeting.  Jason Call seconded the motion. 
Mike Smith made the motion to nominate Mark Gross to serve as an alternate member on the Planning Board, seconded by Donna Laurent.  The vote to accept the motion was unanimous.  The Board secretary will send the necessary forms to the Select Board.            
The Board’s next regular meeting date is June 14, 2022.
Donna Laurent made the motion to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Mike Smith.  The meeting was adjourned at 8:14 p.m.

_________________________

Charlene Wheeler

Secretary to the Board 
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